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T H E  C O U N C I L

REORT OF THE GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS DIVISION

MARCEL VAN OOYEN, DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF

COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY

HON. PETER F. VALLONE JR., CHAIR

September 12, 2003

PROPOSED. RES.NO. 584-A:
By Council Members Vallone Jr., Nelson, Recchia Jr., Fidler, Felder, Serrano, Quinn, Vann, Sears, Avella, Gennaro, Liu, Gerson, Jackson, Katz, McMahon, Stewart, Weprin and DeBlasio; also Council Members Koppell, Monserrate, Reed, Sanders Jr., and Brewer

TITLE:
Resolution calling upon the United States Congress to authorize the establishment of a national ballistics fingerprint database as articulated in S. 22.

Calling on Congress to establish a national ballistics fingerprint database,

Proposed Reso 584-A indicates that such a database “would coordinate local law enforcement agencies and help to provide the evidence to link felons to gun crimes in a timely and efficient manner, thereby greatly enhancing the safety of our communities.”  Because “every gun possesses a unique “fingerprint” or distinctive pattern which is imparted on spent casings and bullets from the gun from which they were fired,” the proposed resolution urges the creation of a national database so that police will not be forced to “undertake expensive and time-consuming investigations, spending worthless hours of precious time searching for clues that will hopefully lead them to the original owner or seller.”  The ballistics fingerprint system “has been widely and internationally tested and its high rate of effectiveness has garnered the support of numerous law enforcement groups across the country, many of whom have expressed the view that cataloguing these unique makings in a national database would help their work immeasurably.”
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